THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:


Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

June 28, 2007

TOPIC:

Memorandum of Understanding between HCS and the Cabinet for 




Health and Family Services

DISCUSSION:

Currently over 7,000 of Kentucky’s children are in out-of-home care due to issues of abuse, neglect, or maltreatment.  Social workers, law enforcement and members of the judicial system are constantly working to make meaningful placements and seek family reunification.  Many other children who attend school in the Hardin County School District are also involved with the Department of Community Based Services because many active cases never reach the point of the removal of the child from the home.

FRYSC workers are charged with seeking to remove nonacademic barriers that impede a student’s ability to learn in an effort to ensure their success in school.  The Memorandum of Understanding has been developed to improve the communication between the Cabinet For Health And Family Services and FRYSC staff so that they can more adequately meet the needs of the students and address those barriers.  Although the MOU will not give FRYSC staff access to all information within an active case at DCBS, it will has the potential to provide positive benefits for the students and their families.

RECOMMENDATION:
I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education sign the Memorandum of Understanding with the Cabinet for Health and Family services that will allow FRYSC staff to have improved communication with the Cabinet, thus improving services to students.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education sign the contract with the Cabinet for Health and Family Services that will allow FRYSC staff to have improved communication with the Cabinet, thus improving services to students.

